
 

 

 
 
 

 
December 

 
Monday 9th  

Yr 9 Luna Park Excursion 
Year 7 & 8 SPAC  

 
Tuesday 10th 

Year 6/7 Orientation Day 
 

Tues 10th— Fri 13th 
Yr 8 Surf Camp 

 
Mon 16th—Tues 17th  
End Of Year Activities 

Program 
 

Wednesday 18th 
Northland Excursion 

 
Awards Evening 6.30pm 

 
Friday 20th  
End Of Year 

1.30pm Dismissal  
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As we fast approach the end of another successful year, 

there are many celebrations and recognition of staff and 

students. I had the pleasure of attending the monthly 

Southern Mitchell Rotary meeting last week, where 3 of our 

students were awarded the Gordon Hastie Bursary award. 

Congratulations to Alex Harris, Aeysha Galea and Carisa 

Santuccio. Aeysha made a beautiful speech thanking Rotary 

for their support and hopes to be able to contribute back to 

their organisation at a later date. Congratulations also to 

Lisa Reed, who was our Staff member of the month for 

November.  

 

On Tuesday evening we welcomed our 2025 year 7 families 

to BSC at the parent information event. There will be a full 

cohort of year 7 students next year, many already very 

nervous and anxious about starting secondary school. I hope 

all existing students remember their first day and take the 

time to support any new students to the school at the 

beginning of next year. These students will have their 

orientation day next week where they will enjoy their first 

taste of secondary school. 

 

We farewelled our year 11 students last week, after they 

completed exams and 2 weeks of orientation. The students 

had a terrific time bonding over pizza at the local pool for 

their final day for 2024. Our year 10 students finish today, 

and I am sure they would have enjoyed their week of 

orientation and a celebration day at Funfields. 

 

All families would have received information about their 

school savings bonus to the value of $400.00 per child. 

Thank you to those who attended the Webex meeting to find 

out more information regarding this initiative. At BSC there 

are 3 ways to spend these funds: 1: All Things Uniform,  

2. Campion Book Sellers, 3. At BSC – camps, excursions, 

and elective subjects. Please feel free to call and speak with 

our Business Manager Tanya Fraser if you need clarification 

regarding this or have any questions. 



 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONTINUED 

Thanks to the staff who participated in the staff debate last week. The topic was quite 

controversial: Kilmore is a better town than Broadford. There was a great deal of bias and 

humour in the debate and an attempt to sway the student audience with locally made 

Allen’s Snake lollies. The winners, as voted by the students (many of whom live in 

Kilmore) was the team for Kilmore. 

 

Finally, I request families support the college with having their child/ren wear correct 

uniform. Skins, whether long or short are not part of our school uniform. We have relaxed 

the uniform a great deal over the years to accommodate students requests for comfort 

and warmth. We do still need to have some boundaries in place, and skins or leggings 

are not part of our uniform. Please refer to our uniform policy on our website if you would 

like clarification or call and ask the office staff or year level coordinators. I thank you in 

advance for your continued support with this issue. 

 

Tania Pearson 

Principal 

  Tania Pearson pictured with Lacy Cesaria 

         The recipient of the ABCN Foundation Scholarship.  



 

 

Year 9 Sport Coaching With Year 7 

 

Our Year 9 Sports Coaching students had the exciting opportunity to put their planning and 

leadership skills into practice by coaching a group of Year 7 students. As part of their Sports 

Coaching program, the Year 9 students designed and delivered a series of activities aimed at 

developing key skills in sports such as teamwork, coordination, and technique. 

The Year 9 students worked in groups to design their activities, ensuring they were engaging, 

age-appropriate, and fun. Their efforts paid off, as the Year 7 students eagerly participated, 

displaying plenty of energy and enthusiasm. 

It was great to see the confidence and leadership demonstrated by the Year 9 students as 

they guided their peers through the activities. The collaboration and encouragement shared 

between the two year levels created a fantastic atmosphere, showcasing the importance of 

teamwork and positive communication. 

We look forward to continuing sports coaching as an elective next year! 

 

Thankyou,  

 

Jaymee Egan-Ford 

Classroom Teacher - HPE 



 

 

On Monday, Year 7 students gathered for their final year-level assembly, reflecting on the 

many highlights of their first year at high school.  

This year, the Year 7 cohort achieved an outstanding 2,220 Merits and 3,240 Positive 

Acknowledgements—a true testament to their hard work, kindness, and respect for one 

another. During the assembly, we were especially proud to recognise students who 

exemplified our school values and those with stellar attendance this term. Their dedication 

and commitment to excellence serve as an inspiration to all. 

As we head into the final week of classes, let’s celebrate the progress made and look 

forward to a well-deserved break before embarking on the exciting journey of Year 8. 

 

Rylee Majerczak  

LOST PROPERTY 

 
We have a number of lost property items in the General Office. 

 

We have several items of school clothing, jewellery, electronic 

items. 

 

If your child has lost any property please get your child or you can 

call into the General Office to see if these belong to you. 

 

 



 

 

SPAC day - Monday 9th December 
 

Student, Parent, Advocate, Conference (SPAC) is on Monday December 9th. This conference, 

led by students, is an opportunity for your child to showcase their work and discuss their 

educational journey over the past year. They will highlight their achievements, areas of 

growth, challenges faced, and set goals for the upcoming year. 

 

This day is a significant event in our academic calendar, with no regular classes scheduled 

for Year 7 and 8. Students are only required to be present for their scheduled session. 

 

Please ensure you book a convenient time for your family to attend. Our staff will be available 

throughout the day, from 9:00 am to 6:00 pm, to facilitate these presentations. Each family 

should make only one booking per student, selecting from available staff and times. If you're 

unable to access the internet or need assistance with booking, feel free to contact our office 

at 57 841 200. 

 

Attendance at the SPAC is mandatory for all students in year 7 and 8. It's not just a 

conference; it's a chance for students to hone their public speaking skills, reflect on their 

learning journey, and provide you, their parents and guardians, with a clear insight into their 

academic progress. We eagerly look forward to welcoming you to this event. 

 

Just Dance Tournament 
 

On Monday the 2nd of December BSC had it’s first ever Just Dance Tournament. A number of 

students showed up at lunchtime to showcase their dance moves, including teachers Mitch 

& Mr Harney who soon realised the competition was not as challenging as anticipated, 

therefore only took part in one song, Mitch being victorious. Lataya, Gabby, Ava and Chloe 

danced to nearly every song including bangers from Brintney Spears which was a fan 

favourite. A lot of students turned up to support and encourage others to participate which 

was great to see. For the students Ava was a clear standout, winning majority of her dances, 

proving to the rest of the college that she can ‘Just Dance’.  

Well done to all students that participated and gave it a go! 

 

Mitchell Smith 
Health & Physical Education Leader 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Change Of Preference 
What is change of preference? 

During specified periods you can add, remove or re-order the course preferences in your 

VTAC course application. 

You may want to change your preferences if you have changed your mind about which 

course you most want to study, if a new course has become available and you would like to 

add it to your preference list, or if a course you had applied for has been cancelled and you 

want to replace it on your preferences list. 

There is no cost involved in changing your preferences. As long as you have paid your 

course application processing fee, you can change your preferences as many times as you 

like within the specified periods. 

CHANGE OF PREFERENCE APPOINTMENTS AT BSC 

 

(Note that the COP period runs from Wednesday 12/12 until Saturday 14/12) 

 

The Careers Room will be open for COP Interviews at the following times. All bookings can 

be made through Compass.  

 

(Bookings essential. Please do not ‘drop in’ as other students may have made 

appointments.) 

 

Thursday December 12th 8.00 a.m. – 5.00 p.m. 

Friday December 13th 8.00 a.m. – 5.00 p.m. 

 

If your results and ATAR are disappointing, it is important that you telephone me to make 

an appointment to come to school as soon as possible so that I can look at all of your 

options.  



 

 

How do I access my results online? 

You can access your results via the VCE Results and ATAR Service website resultsanda-

tar.vic.edu.au  or the Results and ATAR app. The app is available from Google Play or the App 

Store. 

You will need your VCAA student number and personal details to register. You will select a 

secure password when registering, which you will use to access your results on Thursday 12 

December 2024. 

Register early 

You will need to register prior to results being released. Registration opens in July and we 

encourage you to complete registration by 5.00 pm Wednesday 11 December to ensure 

the fastest access to your VCE Results and ATAR when they are released. 

You only need to register once. The password you create can then be used for both the 

internet service and mobile app. 

Please note: your VTAC account is separate to your registration for the VCE Results and 

ATAR Service. 

 

Dates for University Offers 

23rd December 2024 

10th January 2025 

28th January 2025 

4th February 2025 

11th February 2025 

18th February 2025 

Offers are emailed to applicants on the day of release and available in the VTAC account 

from 2pm the same day (10am for the December round only) 

 

Supplementary offers commence from February round 1 (applicants who have given 

permission and have not received an offer in a previous round may be eligible to receive 

a supplementary offer). 

https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/
https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/
https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/


 

 

  

Return of library books 
It’s that time of the year for all books to be brought back to the library. If you 

have any of the library books sitting on your desk or bookcase, please collect 

them and bring them back to the library. The library will be shut for lockdown 

all of Week 11, so please return all library books by Friday 13th December 

Thank you. 
 

eBooks 
The library has eBooks for students and staff to borrow 24/7, including the 

holidays.  

 

 
To access the eBooks, log into your Google account, 

open a new tab, click on the Google waffle icon, and 

scroll down the list of apps until you get to the bottom 

list (Figure 1), then select the ePlatform icon and log in 

with your Google account details. 

 

 

 

 

 

To find genres, go to the Browse tab and choose 

which category you like to read.  

Click on a book image to see if you are 

interested in reading the book. 

  

Feel free to talk to a librarian during lunch if you 

need any assistance. 
 

 

Latest eBook Releases: 
See you in the library. 

 Ms. Slater 



 

 

 

Uniform Expectations at BSC: A Guide for Families 

At Broadford Secondary College, we take pride in maintaining a uniform standard 
that reflects our school values and fosters a sense of community.  

To ensure clarity, here is a reminder of our uniform expectations, including what is 
and isn’t acceptable for students to wear. 

Approved School Uniform 

Everyday Uniform: 

• Bottoms: Plain black BSC pants, tracksuit pants, black flairs or black shorts 
(mid-thigh length). 
• Tops: School white polo shirt or house polo shirt. 
• Outerwear: Additional polar fleece, black windbreaker jacket, vest, or rugby         
top. 
• Accessories: Black scarf, school beanie, school cap, or house bucket hat. 
• Footwear: Enclosed runners or dress shoes. 
Dresses/Skirts: School dress or skirt (plain black tights can be worn with the 
skirt). 
Sports Uniform: 

• School house polo shirt. 
• Plain black tracksuit pants (no stripes or logos). 
• Sports shorts. 
• Proper sports shoes. 

Unacceptable Items 

To maintain consistency, the following items are not permitted: 

• Leggings of any type 
• Hoodies or hooded clothing of any kind. 
• Denim. 
• Slippers, Ugg boots 
• Crocs 
• Non-BSC hats or beanies. 
• Factory shoes or shoes of any colour other than black. 
• Long-sleeve coloured/branded jumpers. 
• Tights worn in place of pants, a dress, or shorts. 
. 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Scholarships to support students 

Scholarships are available for students who complete Grade 4 to Year 11 in 2024, 
and for students enrolled in Year 12 in 2024 who plan to do tertiary studies in 2025. 

Student scholarships 

The Department of Education administers a number of scholarships available to 
eligible students who are enrolled in Grade 4 to Year 12 in 2024. 

Applicants for these scholarships will be evaluated on their: 

· participation in school activities 

· community involvement 

· academic achievement. 

Scholarships are either one-off payments or cover the duration of the student’s 
course or annual study. 

Many of these scholarships have specific eligibility criteria, so please refer to 
individual applications for more information. Applications are now open, and close 
on Saturday 1 February 2025. For information on how to apply, refer to Student 
scholarships. 

For information on how to apply refer to Student scholarships 

https://www.vic.gov.au/student-scholarships 

 

End of Year  7-9 Activities Update 

 

The final lists are up for all yr 7-9 students who have put a form in. Students can 
check their selections on the Library window, the Forum window or on the wall 
near the General Office entrance but changes can no longer be made. Permission 
forms will appear on Compass in the near future for any student who has signed 
up for Mt. Piper all day walk Mon, Kilmore Golf all day Tuesday( students must 
have their own clubs), Melbourne market all day Tues.), local Broadford walk 
Tuesday afternoon, Seymour heated pool Tuesday afternoon, and all day 
Wednesday for the Northland day out.  

Please ensure that you respond promptly as late permission responses won’t be 
accepted and we don’t want anyone to miss out! 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fstudent-scholarships&data=05%7C02%7CNarelle.Milner%40education.vic.gov.au%7C7e34c02b1be749dba90a08dd15b5de5a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638690593037395827%7CU


 

 

PAGE  14 B R O AD FOR D  SECO N D ARY CO L L EGE  

        N EWSL ETTER     

 

 

The conveyance allowance is a form of financial assistance to help families in rural and 
regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate 
school/campus.  The conveyance allowance is available to eligible students travelling by 
public transport, private car and private bus.  The conveyance allowance is also available to 
eligible students whose nearest school is not serviced by a free school bus. 

 

Eligibility criteria: 

The eligibility criteria varies depending on the type of school attended and where it is located.  

Students attending a government or non-government school must: 

• Attend their nearest government or non-government school/campus appropriate to their 
year level at which admission is permissible 

• be enrolled at a school/campus outside Melbourne’s metropolitan conveyance 
boundary 

• reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that school/campus 
attended 

• be of school age (5 to 18 years old at time of application) and reside in Victoria. 

 

Please follow the link:  
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/PAL/conveyance-allowance-form-1-car-private-travel.docx 

 

Closing Dates:    
       

  Term 4 – 24 November 2024 

  CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/PAL/conveyance-allowance-form-1-car-private-travel.docx
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